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23rd February 2021 
 
 
To Whom it may Concern. 
 
Dear Sir 
 
Re: Jacek Tuz 
 
Jacek Tuz has been an Instructor with the McKenzie Institute International since 2009. 
He has been licensed to teach the McKenzie Institute's educational program since that 
time. The Institute's Educational program consists of a series of four courses, each of 28 
hours, with the aim of providing post graduate education to clinicians who treat 
musculoskeletal conditions.  He has taught a minimum of 10 courses annually since 
2009 and the average number of course participants is has been 12. Hence he has 
considerable teaching experience. 
 
The content of the Institute’s educational program focuses on the assessment and 
management of Musculo skeletal disorders with an emphasis on self management 
strategies and prevention. Whilst the courses are designed for clinicians who treat 
Musculo-skeletal disorders a significant portion of the information is applicable to the 
general public and to industry.  
 
I would recommend him for the role of training employees in the field of ergonomics and 
occupational hygiene of the musculo-skeletal system.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
 
Helen Clare 
Chief Executive Officer. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


